
400 S. Eagle Street

Naperville, IL 60540City of Naperville

Meeting Minutes

City Council

7:00 PMOn Zoom - Open agenda to see cable, phone & streaming 

options

Monday, November 9, 2020

Budget Workshop II

On Friday, June 12, 2020, an amendment to the Open Meetings Act was signed into law.  This 

new law replaces the gubernatorial executive order concerning the Open Meetings Act and allows 

public bodies to temporarily conduct meetings remotely during a state of emergency, subject to 

certain requirements, including a determination by the head of the public body that an in-person 

meeting is not practical or prudent.  

On Tuesday, June 16, 2020, Mayor Chirico issued an executive order determining that in-person 

meetings of the City Council and the City’s boards and commissions are not currently practical or 

prudent due to the COVID-19 pandemic. 

TO WATCH OR LISTEN TO THE CITY COUNCIL WORKSHOP LIVE:

• Watch on WCNC GOVERNMENT ACCESS TELEVISION (Ch. 6-WOW, Ch. 10 - Comcast, Ch. 

99 - AT&T)

• Watch online at https://naperville.legistar.com

• Listen by telephone (audio only) – registration to receive dial-in phone number required by 

calling the City Clerk’s Office, (630) 305-5300, by 5 p.m. on November 9

TO SUBMIT PUBLIC COMMENT IN THE MEETING:

To address the City Council via Zoom and provide public comment, members of the public must 

register by 5 p.m. on November 9 at: www.naperville.il.us/speakersignup

The public may choose to provide public comment in any of the following ways:

1. Submit a written comment to the City in advance of the City Council workshop (by 5 p.m. on 

November 9) to be read into the public record during the City Council workshop by a member of 

staff.

2. Submit a one-word statement of “SUPPORT” or “OPPOSITON” regarding a specific agenda 

item to be read into the public record during the City Council workshop by a member of staff.

3. Address the City Council live during the City Council workshop via spoken audio. Individuals 

who want to address the Council live must sign up to speak in advance of the City Council 

workshop (by 5 p.m. on November 9). 

Once signed up, the individual will receive an email from the City Clerk’s Office after the sign-up 

time ends with information about how to join the meeting.

• Online sign-up closes at 5 p.m. on November 9, at which time no other speakers or comments 

will be accepted.
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PUBLIC ACCOMMODATION:

• Any individual who would prefer to listen to the meeting by telephone, to speak during the 

meeting by telephone, or who may require an accommodation to listen to or participate in the 

meeting, should contact the City Clerk at (630) 305-5300, by 5 p.m. on November 9.

• Questions regarding online sign-up may be directed to the City Clerk’s Office by calling (630) 

305-5300.

PARTICIPATION GUIDELINES:

The citizen participation guidelines are outlined in 1-5-6-6: - CITIZEN PARTICIPATION of the 

Naperville Municipal Code.

• ALL VIEWPOINTS AND OPINIONS WELCOME: All viewpoints are welcome, positive 

comments and 

constructive criticism are encouraged. Speakers must refrain from harassing or directing threats 

or personal attacks at Council members, staff, other speakers or members of the public. 

Comments made to intentionally disrupt the meeting may be managed as necessary to maintain 

appropriate decorum and allow for city business to be accomplished.

• SPEAKER TIME LIMITS: Speakers must limit their remarks to no more than three minutes. 

Petitioners may speak on an agenda item first and have up to 10 minutes and are also granted a 

five-minute rebuttal once all other speakers have commented.

• IF YOU SIGNED UP TO SPEAK, staff will call your name at the appropriate time during the City 

Council workshop. Once your name is called you may identify yourself for the public record and 

then address remarks to the City Council as a whole. Speak clearly and try to limit remarks 

directly to the matter under discussion. Speakers are called in the order they sign up.

A.  CALL TO ORDER:

Chirico called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Mayor Steve Chirico

Councilwoman Judith Brodhead

Councilwoman Patty Gustin

Councilman Paul Hinterlong

Councilman Patrick Kelly

Councilman John Krummen

Councilwoman Theresa Sullivan

Councilman Benjamin White

Present: 8 - 

Councilman Kevin CoyneAbsent: 1 - 

Also Present

City Manager, Doug Krieger; Deputy City Manager, Marcie Schatz; City 

Attorney, Mike DiSanto; City Clerk, Pam Gallahue; Fire Chief, Mark Puknaitis; 

Police Chief, Robert Marshall; Director of Finance, Rachel Mayer; Director of 

Human Resources, James Sheehan; Director of IT, Jacqueline Nguyen; 
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Director of TED, Bill Novack; Deputy Director of TED, Jennifer Louden; Deputy 

Director of TED, Allison Laff; Director of Public Utilities - Electric, Lucy 

Podlesny; Director of Public Utilities - Water, Darrell Blenniss, Jr.; Director of 

Public Works, Dick Dublinski

Daily Herald, Naperville Sun, NCTV-17

B.  INTRODUCTION:

C.  PUBLIC FORUM:

COMMENTS TO BE READ BY STAFF

Jodi Trendle 

Under consideration this evening for the 2021 budget cycle is the establishment 

of a Sustainability Director position. On behalf of N.E.S.T, the Naperville 

Environment and Sustainability Task Force, I would like to extend our 

appreciation of City Leadership in acknowledging the critical importance of 

environmental sustainability for our community. We strongly urge your support 

for this position, as this is a recommendation from our task force which was 

thoroughly researched and identified as a critical, consistent feature among 

communities with leading sustainability programs. Sustainability is an enormous 

undertaking requiring cross-departmental coordination and understanding to 

integrate across entire City operations and also extend out to our community as 

a whole. This requires specific skills, and dedicated time beyond what current 

staff positions have to spare. Your insightful leadership in consideration for the 

long-term interest of our community with this small investment will yield 

significant returns for our community- now and for generations to come, and 

can also ensure Naperville’s position as a consistently highly ranked city to live, 

work and visit.

SPEAKER

Jim Hill (Senior Task Force) asked that information regarding the sidewalk 

assistance program information be put on the website and that the Council 

consider establishing a resident group, with staff support from four 

departments, to focus on city beautification.  

D.  PRESENTATION:

1. 2021 Annual Operating Budget and Capital Improvement Program Workshop #2

Krieger gave an overview of the workshop and discussed questions submitted 

by the Council.

Mayer presented the Local Economy portion of the workshop and highlighted 

2020 accomplishments related to navigating the pandemic, cannabis zoning 

regulations, and successful economic development projects. She also 

discussed development trends, sales tax revenue, and key initiatives for 2021 in 

the areas of development, process improvement, and partnering with 

businesses to assist with economic recovery. She concluded with the Food and 

Beverage tax, Hotel and Motel tax, Real Estate Transfer tax, CDBG Cares Act 
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funding, utility assistance funds, and the downtown streetscape project.

Council discussed the City’s investment in the Naperville Development 

Partnership (NDP), projected cannabis revenue, the impact of the pandemic on 

downtown businesses, and the appropriateness of moving forward with the 

streetscape project at this time. 

Krieger explained the contributions to NDP and the Naperville Convention and 

Visitors Bureau.   

Novack explained the structural integrity of the Washington Street Bridge, the 

SSA for the downtown streetscape project, that a vendor was ready to start on 

the project in March 2020, the same vendor is available to start in March 2021 

and have the project completed by July, and if the streetscape project is delayed 

it may not begin until 2024.  

Council discussed how downtown will be affected by the Washington Street 

Bridge construction, that the businesses voted to not move forward with the 

streetscape project due to operational hardship and construction 

inconvenience, financial assistance from the City, CARES Act funding, and that 

more information should be presented in the third budget workshop after 

additional input from the merchants is received.  

Schatz covered the Programs topic and highlighted initiatives including the 

deferral of capital projects, improved utility investment, and technology 

modernization. She discussed key initiatives for 2021 including road projects, 

Motor Fuel tax, Maintenance Improvement Program, Local Gas tax, building and 

facility improvements, body worn cameras for police officers, and several 

utilities projects. 

Council discussed Crisis Intervention Training (CIT) for police department staff, 

opportunities to collaborate with other police departments for body camera data 

storage, AMI, utility collection efforts, and ensuring all efforts have been made to 

give residents and businesses financial relief. 

Mayer discussed the $500,000 in utility assistance funds that has been 

programmed in the 2021 budget.

Schatz continued and highlighted the Phosphorus fund, the impact of additional 

debt in the Water Utility, and ability to borrow for 2021 projects.

Mayer stated that utility debt service has been smoothed out but additional 

borrowing is necessary and that the Water Utility has not borrowed since 2007. 

Blenniss explained the aging infrastructure, water loss at the meter, and that 

this is an opportunity to be proactive. 

Mayer stated that consensus will be needed at the third workshop on CIT, 

downtown streetscape, borrowing for the Water Utility, additional police officers, 

and the city beautification project.  
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Krieger discussed affordable housing recommendations and new 

Council-requested staff positions. He also detailed potential beautification efforts 

for certain City-owned parcels, entry signage upgrades, and that there is 

currently no discretionary fund to support the effort. He also explained the areas 

additional police officers may be assigned.

Council discussed mental health prevention, drag racing complaints, traffic 

scores on resident surveys, questioned the appropriate number of officers, how 

success of the officers will be measured, and adding meaningful improvement 

to safety. 

Krieger discussed fines imposed from DuPage County, sustainability efforts, 

Sister Cities and previewed the third and final budget workshop on November 

23 at 7:00 p.m.

2. Receive the 2021 Annual Operating Budget Presentation

E.  ADJOURNMENT:

The budget workshop of November 9, 2020 adjourned at 9:45 p.m.

 /S/ Pam Gallahue

Pam Gallahue, PhD

City Clerk
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